
Thank you for your email requesting information about the Deputy Police and Crime 
Commissioner (below).   I can provide the following information: 
 

1. The Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner is appointed on a salary of £56,571. 
 

2. The Deputy PCC position is full-time (37 hours / week). 
 

3.    The Deputy PCC has attended the following public events since her appointment on 
10 April 2013.  (You clarified public events as events which any member of the public 
could theoretically attend.  This would include council meetings, community group 
events, church fetes etc, but not private meetings between the DPCC and an 
individual member of the public, nor a private meeting between the DPCC and an 
organisation – even if they took place in a public place like a café). 
 
01 May 2013 Positive Futures SHARE and Piccadilly Projects 
04 June 2013 Police and Crime Plan launch at: 

Youth Intervention Project (Raistrick) 
Halifax Roma meeting 
Youth Offending Team (Halifax) 
Women’s Centre (Halifax) 

05 June 2013 Police and Crime Plan launch at: 
Project 6 drug and alcohol project (Keighley) 
Hale Project, Shipley College 

06 June 2013 Police and Crime Plan launch at: 
Huddersfield University Q &A 
Alcohol initiatives at Marsden, Kirklees 

07 June 2013 Police and Crime Plan launch at: 
Little London Community Centre (Leeds) 
Victims Q & A (Leeds) 
Positive Futures event for young people (Leeds) 

10 June 2013 Police and Crime Plan launch at: 
Wakefield Speaks event 
Wakefield District Housing volunteer victims co-ordinators event 

25 July 2013 West Yorkshire Police summer concert 
16 August 2013 Bradford District Police summer event, Bradford College 
12 September 
2013 

Community meeting, Leeds 

18 September 
2013 

Racial Justice Network meeting, Bradford 

  
 
The Deputy PCC was appointed after a recruitment process to provide advice to the 
Police and Crime Commissioner  and support him in delivering on his role in the 
fourth largest police force area in England and Wales.  A member of the Executive 
Group, the Deputy PCC leads in the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner on 
external affairs including building and strengthening partnerships, developing and 
delivering on the Commissioner’s policy agenda, managing communications, 
including all publications and ensuring extensive engagement with the communities 
within West Yorkshire. 
 



The Deputy PCC, Chief Executive and Chief Finance Officer represent the Police and 
Crime Commissioner where appropriate. 

 
4. No information is held with respect to performance targets. 

 
5. Please follow these links for details of interests, expenses and hospitality: 

 
 http://www.westyorkshire-pcc.gov.uk/media/20347/dpcc-register-of-interests-100513.pdf 
http://www.westyorkshire-pcc.gov.uk/about/mark/salary-and-expenses.aspx 
http://www.westyorkshire-pcc.gov.uk/about/mark/register-of-gifts-and-hospitality.aspx 
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